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Date: August 16, 2021 DPH Information Memo     

        

To: ADRC Directors 

County Aging Unit Directors 

Family Caregiver Support Program Coordinators 

 

From: Carrie Molke, Director 

Bureau of Aging and Disablity Resources 
 

Policy Revision  

Limits on Title III-E Supplemental Services Expenditures  

 Current Policy 

The Department currently limits counties and sub-contracted agencies administering the National 

Family Caregiver Support Program (Title III-E of the Older Americans Act) to spending no more than 

20 percent of its annually allocated funds on supplemental services for enrolled caregivers. 

 

DHS/BADR temporarily waived this 20% limit during CY2020 and CY2021 to accommodate the needs 

of family caregivers during the COVID-19 pandemic.  

 

New Policy 

Beginning immediately, counties and sub-contracted agencies may permanently exceed the 20% limit. 

Future levels of supplemental services should be made in consultation with program participants using 

the Family Caregiver Support Programs Needs Assessment.  

 

All other previously published policies for the Title III-E (NFCSP) remain in force. 

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/library/f-02519.htm

